Brenna, Katherine

From: Brenna, Katherine

Sent: Wednesday, March 10, 2021 8:04 AM

To: Gardner-Westcott, Katherine

Cc: Miller, Louise

Subject: Update on Loker Turf Project - Historical

Hi Kay,

I hope this email finds you well. I watched your Historical Commission meeting from Friday March 5, 2021.

I want to clarify some points that were discussed that seemed to have incomplete information:

- The plans that were presented at your March 9, 2020 meeting were dated February 28, 2019.
 The plans have not changed, they are the only version of the plans since September 2018.
 The set of stairs was added by the Planning Board in 2019, and is <u>not</u> located in any avoidance area, or close to an avoidance area. The stairs are located between the parking lot and the field. https://www.wayland.ma.us/sites/g/files/vyhlif4016/f/pages/19-1054 loker bid plans 02 28 2019.pdf (Page 15 makes them clear)
- The access from Rice Road exists today; it was viewable on the plans dated February 28, 2019 presented at your March 9, 2020 meeting.
 There is existing pavement (left from Dow) will not be removed. The Public Safety (Police & Fire/EMS) review of the project requested that this remain in place the event of an emergency requiring EMS access from Rice Road. The project includes a main emergency access road from Route 30. The Rice Road access area is not intended to be used by the public. It will does and will continue to have a barrier (bollards and swing gate) with existing pavement to remain for emergency vehicle access only. "No Parking" "No Drop-Off" and "Fire Lane" sign will be posted.
- The Town does plan to respond to your January 19, 2021 request for bid specifications. The 2021 bid documents have not yet been prepared (this will occur sometime after permitting), once prepared the plan is to provide the Historical Commission with a copy (a public document) highlighting the ways in which your requests are incorporated into the specifications. We expect this to be in sometime in April or May. I appreciate your patience as the Town works on responding to your requests from 1/19/21.

Please feel free to share this with the Wayland Historical Commission.

Respectfully, Katherine

Katherine Brenna, CPRP
RECREATION DIRECTOR
(508) 358-6864
waylandrec.com
TOWN OF WAYLAND
Recreation Department
41 Cochituate Road | Wayland, MA 01778
kbrenna@wayland.ma.us
(she/her)